
PFA Meeting Minutes 3/3/15 

In attendance: Jill Dugan, John Harrison, Eileen Russell, Alice Rumberger, Amy Rickicki, Amanda 
Mathieson, Danielle Landy, Shelly Lannis, Karen Rosella, Laurel Schreiber 
Handouts: agenda, budget report 
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm 
 
Secretary’s report – Jill Dugan 
Motion to approve February’s minutes as posted online – Eileen, 2nd by Mrs. Mathieson 
 
Treasurer’s report -  Karen Rosella for Tracy Rearick 
Received an $800 check from Target from Red Cards, 80% of our participation fees have been 
paid, FLASH has collected $6000 before paying the instructors  
 
Teacher Liaison’s report –Danielle Landy 
Wednesday 3/25 is Native American Day for 3rd grade. It is from 10:15-3:15 and the kids will be 
rotating through different stations playing different Native American games and activities. 
Forms will be sent home 3/6 for parents who wish to volunteer. 
 
Principal’s report – Amanda Mathieson 
Read-A-Thon is this week, 3/5 is the CLO Assembly, kindergarten registration was 3/3 and 
continues into the night at MCK. This year we will have a story night for the incoming 
kindergarteners on 3/24 from 7:00-7:45. 5th grade AIDS unit is next week. 3/20 is Bingo Night, 
MIOS is 3/27. Discussed having a parent volunteer to arrive early and let other parents in for  
FLASH. 
 
EAC report – Jill Dugan and Laurel Schreiber 
Discussed Technology Update, wi-fi implementation, volunteer clearances, use of personal 
electronics in schools. Minutes available on NA website 
 
SPLC report 
No report 
 
NASB – John Harrison 
Teachers’ contracts ratified, work will begin on BWE, MMS, and MES for the 2016/17 school 
year, which means the year will start late to accomodate. 
 
Field Day – Eileen Russell 
We will have Dave Gray the entire day, each grade will have 1 hour with the DJ and inflatables 
 
Market Day – Amy Rickicki 
This month is dessert bonus days, our goal is 150 desserts. If we achieve that, Mr. Seneca will 
take a pie to the face. If you spend $90 you get a 4pack of chicken steaks. Market Day from now 
on will be credit/debit card only. 



President’s report – Laurel Schreiber and Karen Rosella 
Yearbook update: sale has been extended through 3/20. We are contracted for 251 book and 
have sold 199. Advertisement sale still going on and requests will be sent out to parents for 
pictures of band, chorus and orchestra. Box Tops update: we have $54.50 in Box Tops and have 
a plan to submit 1-2 more times before school is done. Fun Night update: we have an 
anticipated profit of $260, Homeroom Parent update: need to find a solution for parking 
problem, possibly decrease the number of volunteers from 5 to 4 per party for next year, also 
need to discuss possibly doing a school-wide purchased snack. 
 
Talent Show – Shelly Lannis 
Shelly and Shaney Boles will run the talent show along with some staff and (12) 5th graders. An 
outside sound person as hired and we have 35 acts. 4/7 will be the in-school performance and 
the evening performance will be 4/9. Some questions are: Will this be a PFA sponsored activity? 
Can we recruit people? We will need to also check with Mrs. Devenzio first and see if she is 
interested in doing it next year. Also discussed having a peanut-free concession stand. 
 
Sarris Candy sale –Eileen Russell 
We sold over $4300 which will make a profit of around $1300. 
 
NA Foundation – Alice Rumberger 
“A Taste of NA” will be 3/21 from 6:30-9:30 at the Greek Church. Must be 21 to attend and 
tickets are $40 for one or $75 for 2. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm. Next meeting Tuesday 4/7 at 9:15am. 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Jill Dugan, PFA Secretary 
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